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FADE IN: 

A and B are in a contest to gross each other out with 
outrageous recipes from “competing” cookbooks. 

B 
(reads from a 
recipe webpage) 

“Chopped peanuts bring exciting 
contrast to this popular macaroni 
dish. Macaroni. Onions. Green 
Pepper. Salad Oil. Ground Beef. 
Tomato Soup. Evaporated Milk. 
Cheddar Cheese. Worcestershire 
Sauce. And peanuts.” 

A 
(checks the 
website’s title) 

American Cooking. Is this what the 
rest of the world thinks American 
food is like? I think I know why 
the French hate us. 

B 
Hey. Ease up. Future French Minor 
here. 

A 
Oooh. Sor-ry, Monsieur Macron. 

B 
(a blank look 
suggests B has no 
idea who Macron is) 

We learned how to talk about 
school today. 

A 
Huh? 

B 
Madame asked us what classes we 
were taking. You know, like “Do 
you have an English class?” 

A 
Okay. “Do you have an English 
class?” 
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B 
Yes. 

A 
No. I mean, in French. 

B 
Oh.  

(clears throat).  
Oui. 

A  
Well there’s a well-spent tuition 
dollar. 

B 
She didn’t ask me if I had an 
English class. She never asks me 
the stuff I know. 

A 
You put that on Rate My Professor? 

B 
She asked me if I had a P.E. 
class. 

A 
What did you say? 

B 
Nothing. I didn’t understand the 
question. 

A 
Oh.  

B 
(another cookbook 
discovery) 

Wait.  Look!  Pineapple Upside 
Down Beans! 

B 
Okay, you have a death wish. 
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